On December 11th and 13th, the following information was requested by Debra Robinson and Sandra Richmond regarding B1 Budget Amendments - October 2005g 

Question:
Why is almost each allocation in the instructional category decreased? Is



this due to having fewer students than projected?



All the reductions in appropriations relate to the Problems with the FTE numbers?

Response:
Yes, as part of the District's effort to balance the general fund operating budget to an anticipated revenue reduction, all school and department non-salary allocations were reduced by 25% on October 21, 2005.  The Florida Department of Education will adjust our FEFP revenue based on actual October student enrollment (FTE) during the month of December as part of the State's Third FEFP calculation.  Funds generated from the 25% non-salary reductions were placed in a reserve account within the instructional function code (5000) until the reconciliation to the Third FEFP calculation occurs in December.

Also within the month of October, $3 million was transferred from the reserve for anticipated revenue reductions (function 5000) to the maintenance budget (function 8100) to fund the initial recovery effort from Hurricane Wilma.  This budget transfer was a temporary measure.  On November 2, 2005, the School Board approved the disbursement of up to $15 million from the Contingency Reserve to fund the emergency recovery from Hurricane Wilma.  Subsequent to this action, the $3 million was returned to the reserve for anticipated revenue reductions and Contingency funds were utilized to cover hurricane expenditures.   These transactions will be reflected in the November Budget Amendments.
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